Bradworthy CP School

Tuesday 4th April 2006

Dear Parents,

As always the last term seems to have raced away and it is hard to believe that we are only a few days away from the start of the Easter holidays. 
As usual we’ve had a very busy term and I think that the children have enjoyed the great range of activities in which they have been involved. I know that our staff and I have had a very good time.

I would like to thank all of the parents which have supported the things which we have been doing. We greatly value this support and we look forward to seeing you in school next term.
PTA Art Competition

I know that the children have been working very hard to produce artwork for the Spring Art Competition which the PTA are currently organising.
Technically the closing date for entries was Monday however judging doesn’t take place until the end of the week so if there are still any last minute entries please feel free to bring them in.

Don’t forget that each entry costs 50p.

Prizes will be given in assembly on Friday 7th April.

Sports News
Our netball team played very well at the recent Torridge Rally which was held at St Margaret’s School in Northam recently. Our team did exceptionally well to reach the semi-final ( for the second year running ) only to loose to Edgehill School by a single net, and a very controversial one at that.
This said our team can be very proud of their efforts and we are certainly looking forward to the next tournament which will be held at Merton after Easter.
Our football team also attended the Torridge Rally and were unfortunately knocked out at the group stages. We suffered a bit of a goal drought and unfortunately several draws weren’t enough to get us through our group. 

It was brilliant that we were able to take 20 children to this year’s cross country running competition at Grenville College in Bideford. We took four teams in all which competed in the boy’s and girl’s under 11 and under 9 races.
Our best individual competitor was Joseph Fenney who finished 10th in the under 9 boy’s race, however a number of our children finished in the top 50 and our girl’s and boy’s under 9 teams both finished in the top 
Ten.

Our girl’s under 11 team ( which was comprised of younger, Year 5, children ) finished a very creditable 12th out of nearly 30 teams.  

We played football and netball against Monkleigh School last week and I’m very pleased to be able to report two wins.
Our netball team played very well to win 4 – 1 and our football team scored a late goal to win a very close match by  a score of 2 – 1.

The recent hockey rally at Holsworthy was really good fun and it was excellent that we were able to take four teams and 30 children. None of our teams were particularly successful but everyone had a good time and I’m sure our children learnt a lot and will be much more competitive next time they play. 
We will be playing in this years Bideford Area tag rugby tournament this Wednesday and against Hartland School in football and netball this week.
Class 5 Tudor Book

The children in Class 5 have been working to produce a local history book based on Bideford at the time of the Tudors and although I’m probably very biased I think they have done an absolutely fantastic job.

If you would like one they are available in school and in Balsdon’s Shop on the square. 

I hope that as many of you as possible will get hold of one of these books.

School Kitchens / Easter Meal

Please note that the children’s Easter Meal will take place on Thursday, rather than Wednesday. This is because we have two teams competing in a tag rugby competition in Bideford on Wednesday.

Sorry if this has caused any confusion.

We’ve had loads of orders already for the children’s Easter Meal this week and I know that they are looking forward to it a lot. As usual they will be getting an excellent roast dinner prepared form fresh local ingredients by Janet and Angie in our kitchens.

It is now two years since we took over our catering contract and I can honestly say that it is one of the best decisions that we have made in school. Both Janet and Angie continue to do an excellent job and I would like to say once again how very grateful we are to them both.

I can inform you that we will be holding the price of our school meals at £1.40 next term which represents outstanding value for money, especially as I understand that Devon Direct Services meal costs are going up to £1.65 shortly.

Next terms menu will be available before the end of the week.

Cleaning Contract 
After the great success of running our own catering contract I am very happy to be able to inform you that the school will also be running its own caretaking and cleaning contract from the first of April this year.

This means that Caroline Stevens and Carol Ham will now be working for the school rather than Devon Direct Services.
I would like to take this opportunity to welcome them to our staff. 

Summer Uniform

Please don’t forget that all of the children must be wearing the school’s summer uniform when they return to school after the Easter Holiday’s.

We have had quite a number of orders from parents already. Obviously you can buy the children’s skirts, shorts and dresses wherever you wish so long as you stick to the correct colours, however if you are intending to buy uniform from school I would be very grateful if you would place your order by Wednesday ( 5th April ) so that you can have the clothes before the Easter Break ready for the start of next term.

If you want to order please speak to Rose Millman, ring the office or drop a note into school ( it doesn’t matter if you have lost the order form ).

We do keep a stock in school so that you can buy things whenever you want but we would rather not deal with orders at the very last minute if this can be avoided.

Term Dates

Last Day of Term


Friday 7th April
First Day of Summer Term
Tuesday 25th April

Summer Half Term

Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June

Last Day of Summer Term

Wednesday 26th July

First Day of Autumn Term

Wednesday 6th September

Autumn Half Term

Monday 23rd October – Friday 27th October

Last Day of Autumn Term

Tuesday 19th December

First Day of Spring Term (2007)
Monday 8th January 

Spring Half Term


Monday 19th February – Friday 23rd February

Last Day of Spring Term

Thursday 5th April

First Day of Summer Term (2007)
Monday 23rd April 

Summer Half Term

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June

Last Day of Summer Term

Wednesday 25th July

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

